
Pursuant to due call and proper notice thereof, a meeting of the Breckenridge Public Utilities 
Commission was held on Tuesday, October 07, 2024, at 2:00 P.M. at City Hall – Council Chambers. 
 
Present: Commissioners Larson, Martinson, Seliski, Summerville (phone), and Karlgaard 
Absent:  
Others Present: Director of Public Services Crocker and Finance Officer Isaac Jordahl 
 
Approval of Agenda 
Commissioner Larson made the motion and was seconded by Commissioner Karlgaard and carried 
unanimously. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
Commissioner Martinson offered a motion to approve the minutes from Sept. 16th, 2024.  The motion 
was seconded by Commissioner Seliski and carried unanimously. 
 
Utility Management 
Bills and Claims 
Commissioner Karlgaard offered a motion to approve the following Bills and Claims.  The motion was 
seconded by Commissioner Seliski and carried unanimously. 
 

 



Crew Updates 
Electric:    
Public Services Director Crocker presented to the commissioners that the electric crew is working on 11th 
street taking down copper wire and that there will be outages as a result.  The crew is also working on 
concrete on MN Ave, York Manor, and Katherine Apts. 
 
Water:   
Public Services Director Crocker presented to the commissioners that Jeff’s crew is working on dam fixes.  
Commissioner Larson inquired if there are preventative measures for the fixes, Neil is unsure if there are, 
but this is the first time in 20 years it needed to be fixed.  Commissioner Martinson asked if trees can be 
removed from the area, Public Services Director Crocker said they can’t be because they help prevent 
erosion.  Mikayla also passed her CDL. 
 
MRES Meeting Registration 
Public Services Director Crocker presented to the commissioners that MRES is putting on a training in 
Alexandria where they will be talking about the rate increases, Public Services Director Crocker extended 
the invite to the commissioners to join.  Commissioners Karlgaard and Larson elected to attend the 
event. 
 
Tree Lighting & Holiday Event Partnership With MRES 
Public Services Director Crocker presented to the commissioners a co-sponsorship with MRES for the 
tree lighting and holiday event that the city did last year where MRES matches a $2,500 donation in 
exchange for putting an ad in the PU newsletter.  Commissioner Karlgaard presented a motion to move 
forward with the co-sponsorship with $2,500 coming from Public Utilities to receive the $2,500 from 
MRES for the event.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Summerville and carried unanimously. 
 
Adding Garbage Bill to Utility Bills 
Public Services Director Crocker presented to the commissioners that a council member brought up 
putting the garbage bill on the citizen’s utility bills.  Discussion was had, consensus was that it is not 
happening. 
 
Other 
Finance Officer Isaac Jordahl distributed the 2023 audit report to the commissioners. 
 
Commission Comments 
None. 
 
There being no further business Commissioner Seliski presented a motion to adjourn at 2:28pm, the 
motion was seconded by Commissioner Karlgaard and carried unanimously. 


